
CAMARON COVE RESORT 
  BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

THURSDAY, APRIL 23, 2020 
5:00 P.M. 

 
AGENDA: 
Board of Directors Meeting Called To Order 
Approval of the meeting minutes: February 27th, 2020 Board Meeting and March 18th, 2020  
COVID - 19 Coronavirus Status at the Resort 
Update on 2020 Maintenance Fee Collections, Delinquent Homeowners and Delaying Late Fees, Foreclosures 
Aging and True Cost  
Vacation Property Management/CCR Payroll Loan 
2019 Audit and 2019 1120H Tax Returns 
Resort Insurance Renewal 
2020 Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment Renovations Update    
Access Gate & Factory Replacement Locks 
Elevator Bench and Lobby Bulletin Board 
Policy Review and Updates. 
Board Workshop for May 13, 2020 to be cancelled   
Orlando Conference Cancelled 
Any Other Matters that May Come Before the Board 
 
ATTENDEES: 
Mike Shestok, President 
Sandy Farrell, Vice President 
Jay Cooper, Treasurer 
Rick DeJong, Secretary 
Flo McGee, Director 
Jim Valente, President of VPM 
Mark Bodine, VP of VPM 
Gloria Weir, General Manager VPM 
Homeowners Present:  Richard Leverence 
 
Board of Directors Meeting Called To Order: Meeting called to order at 5:02PM.   Everyone wished all to be safe 
and well. 
 
Approval of the meeting minutes: February 27th, 2020 Board Meeting and March 18th, 2020:  Mike Shestok 
commented that he really wants to see Board Members respond about meeting minutes within 72 hours of 
receiving them. 
 
No changes made for the February 27th, 2020 meeting.  Sandy Farrell made motion to approve them, seconded 
by Mike Shestok, motion carried.    Sandy had one change on the Executive Meeting of March 18th.    With that 
change Flo McGee made the motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Sandy Farrell, motion carried.   It was 
agreed to post the minutes of the Executive Meeting on the website since they dealt with the Covid-19 issues 
of March 18, 2020 and no specific personnel issues were addressed.  
 
COVID - 19 Coronavirus Status at the Resort:  Sandy expressed how grateful she was with the updated 
coronavirus message that Mark Green put together at Mark Bodine’s request and was sent to the homeowners.  
Sandy mentioned that it was particularly useful for our out of state owners not familiar with Florida counties.  



Sandy also asked why the other VPM resorts do not have same notice and Gloria explained that their beach and 
pool are open and guests are still coming; it is a different scenario.     
 
Once the Governor makes decisions about lifting some of the (bands) bans followed by Pinellas County’s 
Commissioner’s actions, the Board of Directors would like send another updated email blast out to the owners.    
 
Update on 2020 Maintenance Fee Collections, Delinquent Homeowners and Delaying Late Fees, Foreclosures 
Aging and Tue Cost:   Mark Bodine had sent out the delinquency list to the Board and Sandy prepared a detailed 
report by grouping delinquent weeks together and past due amounts together.   It shows that the resort is more 
behind in collections compared to the previous year period.     Mark Bodine will be sending out another mailing 
with Rick DeJong preparing a cover letter that will state that late fees are being delayed to June 1st and while 
the Board understands the current situations the maintenance fees must be paid and are integral to maintaining 
and running our resort.  If an owner still wants to be set up on payments the resort will continue to work with 
them.    
 
The delinquency summary was useful in identifying a property for which an owner, after many repeated 
attempts, cannot be located, this property will be sent to the attorney.  The foreclosed inventory on this list was 
reconciled to the sales records.  After reviewing the aged foreclosure list, it was decided that no sales price 
reduction was appropriate at this time.  It was noted that, if possible, these units are rented by the resort.  Also 
of note is that sales are still active during this pandemic 
 
Vacation Property Management/CCR Payroll Loan:  Gloria has been working with Bank of America and 
submitted everything requested and is waiting to see if the paycheck protection plan will be approved.    If 
approved and funds are received those funds would be held until Bank of America requests future reports 
showing payrolls are same amounts and same staff, which has been stated about 6 months from time of loan.   
If the loan (grant) is forgiven then the resorts payroll, approximately $55,000, for the specified time (about 2.5 
months) could be given back to the resort.     Jim Valente would also have Brian Deeb, legal counsel, put together 
a letter protecting both sides in case the funds need to paid back.   Sandy brought up the fact that there might 
be taxes paid on the funds received and the resort would acknowledge they would have to be paid. 
 
2019 Audit and 2019 1120H Tax Returns:   Mark & Sandy met with Eileen Manghillis, of Kenneth Kandefer, CPA, 
firm to review their draft copy of the Camaron Cove Resort audited financial statements.   The management 
letter and the client representation letter.  Since Sandy’s review resulted in a number of suggested changes, 
particularly to the footnotes, the final draft had not been sent to the other Board Members prior to the meeting.  
The final audit report will be forwarded in a few days.  Camaron Cove received a good opinion from the auditors.   
Our financial statements present fairly in all material aspects, the financial position of Camaron as of December 
31, 2019 and the results of its operations and (its’) its cash flows for the year ended in conformity with 
accounting principles generally accepted in the US.   
 
Of significance this year, we implemented a new accounting standard that recognizes changes in accounting 
principles for associations such as Camaron Cove in regards to revenue recognition rules and treating the 
replacement fund as a contract liability on the balance sheet.   This required some financial statement 
adjustments to the beginning balances and changes to ongoing accounting treatment.   We also added a new 
Note on the continuation of Interval Ownership at Camaron Cove, which we passed at the Annual Meeting in 
December of 2019. 
 
The 2019 federal income tax forms need to be signed and sent to the appropriate authorities.  Mark requested 
that Jay Cooper sign the forms since he was present at the resort for the meeting along with the 2019 
Management Letter to the CPA firm.   



 
Flo McGee made the motion allowing Jay Cooper to sign the tax forms and management letter, seconded by 
Sandy Farrell, motion carried. 
 
Resort Insurance Renewal with Insurance Agent Chelsea Chapman:   Mark requested that Chelsea attend the 
meeting as the insurance policies are coming up May 16th, 2020, attached is the proposal of coverages.    The 
premium for Property portion is increasing due to the latest appraisal taking the building from $8.3 million to 
$8.8 million, swimming pool from $52,000 to $55,000, spa from $22,000 to $25,000.  The premium on the 
building section is being increased from $46,316.32 to $51,000.    
 
The flood Insurance premium being increased by $300 as replacement cost went from $11.4 million to $12.1 
million.   General Liability premium being increased from $4,643 to $5,725.   This is based on exposure and over 
the past 4 years there were 4 claims submitted with accidents such as slip and falls on the property.   The only 
amount that has been paid out is $6,000.   One other case Chelsea was not sure if anything was paid out and 
will report back to the Board.   The total insurance package for the Property, Flood, Environmental Impairment, 
General Liability, Crime, Directors and Officers & Umbrella is being increased from $63,468.75 to $69,543.49, a 
9%  increase.  Chelsea also spoke about two other options, Cyber Liability for $457.01 and Legal Defense Gap 
Liability for $1,594.80.    The Board opted not to make any decisions on those two items at this time.  There are 
three items Chelsea will get back to the Board next week.    At this point the Board had no other questions for 
Chelsea so she thanked everyone for their time and left the meeting.   Flo McGee made the motion to approve 
the Proposed Coverage for period May 17th, 2020 till May 17th, 2021, seconded by Rick DeJong, motioned 
carried. 
  
2020 Furniture, Fixtures and Equipment Renovations Update:  Mark Bodine was excited to announce that 20 
units of sofa sleepers, loveseats and chairs had arrived.  He sent pictures of one set to the Board.   Stressless 
chairs should arrive shortly along with the remaining 20 units.   End of May one unit goes on maintenance and 
Mark is hoping they can get the flooring completed also.   The new bedding covers have not arrived yet. 
 
Access Gate & Factory Replacement Locks:   Replacement locks were installed and seem to be working fine but 
Mark did state that there not has been much usage since there really are very few people at the resort.  Due to 
time constraints, the discussion on additional gate security measures was deferred to the next Board Meeting. 
 
Elevator Bench and Lobby Bulletin Board:   Gloria had found bench ends and you can cut 2” x 4” boards to insert 
so it can be any size.   She will order one set and try out.   Mark is looking at having a custom board made to fit 
the area needed. 
 
Policy Review and Updates:   The policy regarding emotional support animals was to be of discussion but the 
Board just received the form from their attorney, Brian Deeb, so Rick will put together a policy for review at the 
next meeting. 
 
Board Workshop for May 13, 2020 to be cancelled:   Because of the virus both Mike & Sandy cancelled their 
plans to visit the resort and normally the workshop is when the Board meets in person.    
 
Orlando Conference Cancelled:  Because of the virus all conferences are cancelled to later dates. 
 
Any Other Matters that May Come Before the Board:   Mike asked Sandy to talk about the higher beach loungers 
that arrived during her stay.  Sandy expressed how nice the 16” chairs were and easier to get up from.    
 
Flo requested any data being sent to her be sent in PDF since she does not have Microsoft office and cannot 



open items sent in that format.  Sandy will check with her person to see how she can change format of the excel 
spreadsheets before sending to Flo.    
 
Rick just wanted to thank everyone for their hard working during such difficult times. 
 
The next meeting is being set for Thursday, May 21st at 5PM. 
 
Mike Shestok made the motion to close the meeting at 7:18PM, seconded by Sandy Farrell, motion carried. 
 


